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2nd February 2024 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

As we enter February it is welcome to see the lighter mornings and evenings start to break through, a sure sign that 

spring is just around the corner. We have had a very busy few weeks in school and lots will be happening between 

now and half term, as outlined in this newsletter.   

 

Collective Worship 

 

We were pleased to welcome the ‘Open the Book’ team into school on Monday to lead Collective Worship. Some of 

our Year 3 children supported the team in telling the story of Matthew the tax collector and how he came to follow 

Jesus. Matthew did not always act responsibly as a tax collector, but his outlook changed following his meeting with 

Jesus. During our reflection time, we thought about ways in which we may not have acted as we would have hoped 

and how the beginning of a new week gives everyone the opportunity for a clean start, just like Matthew did in the 

story.  

 

New Headteacher Coffee Morning 

 

Thank you to the parents and carers that attended yesterday’s coffee morning. During the morning, I briefly outlined 

how my philosophy for education is aligned to the school’s own Christian Vision. I am very keen to ensure that this 

continues and that we are ‘opening the door to learning’ in allowing our children to ‘live life in all its fullness’ (John 

10:10). This is not just limited to academic achievement; it extends to providing children with life opportunities (such 

as school trips, residential trips or visitors into school), pastoral care and chances to express themselves through a 

range of subjects and disciplines. I, and the rest of the staff, are determined to ensure that all children leave St. 

Andrew’s having achieved to the best of their ability during their time at the school so that they are ready for the next 

stage of their education. I look forward to working in partnership with all parents and carers to achieve this goal.  

 

Parents’ Evening 

 

Parents’ Evening will take place for the whole school on Tuesday 27th and Wednesday 28th February 2024, between 

4pm and 7pm. Appointment bookings via WisePay will go live for Parents’ Evening on Monday 19th February. Please 

note that there will be no teacher-led clubs during Parents’ Evening week (week commencing Monday 26th February).  

 

Parent Code of Conduct  

 

The school adopts the Lincolnshire County Council agreed Parent Code of Conduct. This can be found on the website, 

under Key Information/Policies. Please refresh yourselves with this document. I would like to remind all parents that 

email enquiries to the school should be made through the new ‘enquiries’ email address (enquiries@st-

andrews.lincs.sch.uk). There have been some instances of parents using Microsoft Teams for general enquiries – this is 

a learning platform and should only be used for submitting homework set by the classteacher. Thank you for your 

support in this matter.  
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Year 6 Hilltop/SATs Meeting 

 

A reminder that our Hilltop and SATs meeting for parents and carers of children in Year 6 will take place on Monday 

5th February at 5pm in the school hall. As mentioned in the letter, the meeting is aimed at parents and carers and not 

children – all children will have the information presented to them in a child-friendly way at a later date.  

 

Sports Events 

 

Some of our children have had the opportunity to represent the school in different sporting events over the last couple 

of weeks. On Friday 19th January, a small team from each of Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 attended the C4L Combat 

Event. Then, on Friday 26th January, our Year 5 and 6 football team took part in the local finals event, having 

progressed from their qualifier last year. Well done to all the children that took part, particularly for how they 

represented the school in terms of our shared values. Special thank you to Mrs Allenby and Mrs Lee for transporting 

and supervising the children at both events. You can view some of the photos from the C4L Combat and Football 

competitions on our Twitter/X page (@LeasStAndrews).  

 

Sleaford Children’s Centre 

 

Please see the link below for a range of activities taking place at Sleaford Children’s Centre over the forthcoming half 

term holiday.  

 

Sleaford Children's Centre half-term timetable - Half-term events at children's centres – Lincolnshire County Council 

 

Safer Internet Day 

 

Each class at St. Andrew’s will be taking part in activities in school to mark Safer Internet Day on Tuesday 6th 

February. Attached to this newsletter is information relating to Artificial Intelligence (AI) as well as a flier for the 

NSPCC Webinar: Online Gaming and Keeping Children Safe. As you are aware, it is important to keep up to date with 

the changing world of online technology and particularly how this can affect the children both now and in the future. I 

would strongly recommend taking some time to read through the attached information and, if possible, book onto the 

NSPCC Webinar for next week.  

 

Parking Outside School 

 

Please can I ask parents and carers to be considerate when dropping off/collecting children from school. Please do not 

park on the zig zag lines outside school as it does present dangers with oncoming traffic and for pedestrians attempting 

to cross the road. It is much safer to park at the village hall and walk the short distance to school. Thank you for your 

support in this matter.  
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We are fast approaching the half term holiday, with our last day of term falling on Friday 9th February. As this is the 

final newsletter before half term, I would like to wish you a very enjoyable and restful week away from school and 

look forward to welcoming everyone back on Monday 19th February.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Mr M W Baker 

Headteacher 
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